 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 13TH 2014 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PCSO Tiff Greenwood attended and reported 4 crimes during the last month – 1 theft non-specific, 1 burglary dwelling, 1 damage to motor vehicle, and 1 theft of vehicle. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland,  Bosomworth, Sidle, Bryant, Hoyland and Flockton. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Tatman.
6582   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 13th  2014  These were approved.
6583   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Co- Option of New Cllr.  No one has responded to the notices advertising the current vacancy on the Council. The Chairman, with the approval of Cllrs via e mail and suggestions at the February meeting, has approached 2 residents, and both have expressed interest. If both decide they wish to fill the vacancy it will be necessary for the Council to take a vote at the next meeting, and then ask the successful candidate to join the Council after the APM. (Action ES)
2.Follow up to Governance Review. Cllr Bryant has received from LCC a copy of the submission made by Peter Hart on behalf of Scarcroft PC, for a change to the boundary with Bardsey.He and Cllr Sidle have compiled a list of documents to be sent as requested to YLCA, with an accompanying letter seeking legal advice and signed at the meeting by the Chairman. 
3.Bardsey Fest.  No meetings have been held but the 2 organisers are going forward with arrangements for different village groups to take responsibility for individual events. Cllr Flockton has been asked to organise the Scarecrow competition once again. A Mice grant may be worth applying for when further details are known. The date is 18/19 July 2014.
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. The Chairman has made further inquiries with District Cllrs about monies from Mickey’s Field and Castle Fields developments. The Cllrs have promised to follow the matter up.
5. Highways Update:-

Cllr Hoyland reported :-

· A58 –Sunken Drain -  Steve Parry arranged a temporary repair to the collapsing drain   near the traffic lights before Rigton Bank .A permanent repair should be carried out by the end of the financial year. Cllrs suggested Highways should be reminded of the urgency of this. 
· A58 – Grassed area below Hetchell View has fallen branches , broken/ missing fencing.  Areas of hawthorn planted by BPC have disappeared, leaving large gaps. She is seeking advice from Bev Kirk who last arranged for the landowner of the wooded area to cut back growth.

· A58/ Church Lane – Nick Borras has been asked advice about having reflectors attached to road signs , as on First Avenue. He said he had no knowledge of reflectors fitted to road signs and thought they must have been put there by residents. He sees no reason why BPC cannot do the same at the end of Church Lane.(Cllr Frankland will check prices).
· Blacksmith’s Field – Due to staff shortages, work has not yet been carried out, but will hopefully be done by the end of the financial year. 
· Church Lane – Cllr Hoyland will monitor inlets as not convinced they have been done as reported.  

· Milner Lane – This has been repaired. 

· Tarn Lane Lay by – The solution used in East Keswick of bollards and top soiling is likely to be considered too expensive. Harewood budget overspent. Cllr Hoyland now seeking the help of Bev Kirk. Cllr Bryant reported that the problem is getting worse. He considers the litter bin should be removed.
· The Drive – A resident had written to Andrew Bellamy complaining of water springing through the road surface between Nos 14 and 22. Mr Bellamy had replied that this had last occurred in 2012 during a very wet summer, and this winter the problem  probably resulted from the same cause.  It would be enormously expensive to dig the road up and install drains, but he would constantly monitor the area. He has written to the Drive residents explaining that the road is generally in good shape and no action, other than monitoring, will be carried out at present. When resurfacing is required, they will do a full  surface removal and insert porous drains – only to be done, due to cost,  when re-surfacing is absolutely essential.. Only one resident had complained.
· Wayside Mount – In response to a complaint from Council, Ian Oxley had told the owner of 32  to remove the mud and lay a surface of crushed limestone between Nos 32 and 34.This should hopefully be carried out W/C March 24th.
· West Well – Andrew Bellamy said a proposed site meeting with Steve Parry had been turned down but he would continue to try for a meeting.

· Wike Lane – The covered drain has been identified.
6. Problems associated with Cornmill Ginnel  .It was agreed that  Mark Hullah should be reminded  about regular sweeping and that no other action by the Council was required. 
7.Omission of Castle Close and Spear Fir from Snow Clearance Areas .Bardsey Tree Services  to be asked to include these. (Action JG) 
8. Bardsey Boundary Stone  It was agreed that Bardsey PC need take no action over this stone which is currently leaning slightly, but essentially  upright.
9 Possible Purchase of Map of Sewers. Cllr Frankland was continuing to look into this. 
10 Dog Fouling Issue. The Dog Warden had agreed to waive the £75 fine as the gentleman concerned had promised to desist from disposing of the dog’s faeces in drains. 
11. Kisdorf Host Families. The Clerk to ask Cllr Tatman for any news. (Action JG)
12. WI FI for Village Hall. The Chairman has made arrangements for this to be installed. He has signed up with Plus Net. He still has to make arrangements with the Village Hall over payment. A booster may be required for the Council Room.   
6584   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Nothing to report. 
2. Playground.-February Inspection Report.-  Items mentioned for remedial work These have been noted.  
· Slide on Junior Multi Unit – not radiused to 3mm.This also mentioned in previous inspection and referred back to Manufacturers by PC who said it was not essential,l as not dangerous. Also – Grass surround needs reinstating. 
· Trim Trail – Recommend cross hatching top of balance beam
· Rota Net – Lubricate bottom bearing.

· Cantilever Swing – Check bearing constantly for wear.

· Gate – Re-adjust self closing device to slow down speed of gate closing. 

· General Area – potential trip hazard at edgings at gate. Cut back branches adjacent to gate .Mark Hullah has dealt with the branches. 
A medium risk site-No high risk features noted.
3. Web Site  Cllr Frankland has again experienced hacking – this time serious enough for him to contact the Police. Deep blue Digital took it down and replaced the site. To make it more resilient to hacking, they suggest using a different format which they offer to provide for £600.Council discussed this option but agreed to await any further trouble before agreeing to it.
Cllr Frankland was concerned about the PCC approval to putting the Welcome Pack info on the website ,as it was originally a Church initiative. Cllr Bryant, however, reassured him that Elizabeth Otty, PCC Secretary, is quite agreeable.
4. Neighbourhood Plan-  Cllr Sidle informed Cllrs about the Drop In on March 29th and Distribution of the Information Packs to all residents. Almost all the village will be covered by volunteers. There was some discussion over a suggested aim in the NP for all sporting facilities in the village to be located together. It was thought that the Bowling Club, which had opposed such a move when it was last proposed, would again not favour it. 
At the end of the meeting PC Cllrs also on the SC met with Cllr Sidle and agreed to send out 4 sheets – an Explanatory Letter, the Vision Statement, a Map showing the Green Belt and Conservation Area boundaries, and a Questionnaire. He hopes to send  to the Printers next day and expects availability for distribution by Tuesday. It will cost between £600 and £700 .
5. Sports Club.  The Chairman had attended the last meeting and considered the state of the Club improving. There is to be a Women’s Cricket and a Women’s  Football Team. It is hoped to hold a gala on August 3rd. The present steward seems satisfactory. 
6585   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications:-
(a) 14/01138 – 2 Second Avenue – Det. House to Garden.-Received that day.
                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/05794 – 12 The Dell – 4 Bed House.
(b) P/14/00021 – Gateon House Farm – Change of use – Single Storey Link Ext. of Agricultural Buildings to Residential Dwelling. 
3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC – 

(a) 13/05692 – Starwood Grange – Exts.  
6586   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a)J. Gallant –Salary and Expenses.                                  1,574.84
(b) IPI – Playground Inspection                                               60.00

(c) GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance                     1,250.00

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

6587   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1..Arrangements for APM.  The Clerk suggested Thursday evening April 24th. Cllr Flockton had discussed this with the VHC who are agreeable to sharing the date with the PC.
2. Litter .The following problem areas had been noted during the last month and duly passed to Bev Kirk for Enforcement Action. :-
· Rubbish from a party(mainly beer cans) – in the field approaching the Mott and Bailey Castle, spotted by residents who had kindly swept into a heap. As this is privately owned, Bev Kirk needs to know contact details. 

· Rubbish on Wike Lane

· Marijuana balls (?) dumped in the lay by on Tarn Lane

· Fly tipping on West side of road at Barker’s Plantation between East Rigton and Holme Farm Lane junction.  
It was agreed to ask John Woolmer for a special litter cleaning operation by his team on Wike Lane. (Action JG)
3. State of A58 near Church Lane bus stop and general state of disrepair around village.
Cllr Hoyland reported on this.
4. Request for update on possible footpath from Congreves to Sports Field. A Congreve resident had written to the Council inquiring about the building work at the end of First Avenue, and mentioning that the provision for a footpath in the future from here to the Sports Field was understood to be a condition of the Planning Approval. She asked for an update on any development leading to the achievement of this long awaited objective. Cllr Flockton checked the plans which showed no signs of a path. The Clerk then telephoned the Planners and learnt that the provision of a footpath and cycleway through the site is to be condition 11 of the Approval, to be issued shortly, with a revised plan of the site. The footpath will be the Drive and continuation thereof. Council will need to ensure that an adequate exit from the site is maintained until such time as a footpath onwards from the site can be constructed,. All attempts to further this are currently on hold until probate is granted on Mr Lane Fox’s Estate. 
5. Request from Gill Lobley on behalf of Bardsey Bridge Club for better identification of hand rail at Sports Club Two members of the Bridge Club have damaged their cars by being unable to see the hand rail down the slope from the playground when reversing at night. If the rail had a red sensor placed on top and was painted white this should solve the problem. Cllr Frankland will look into the possibility of getting a sensor. (Action IF). 
6588   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Advertising Boards on Green Spaces in Village – Cllr Hoyland asked for discussion on this at the next meeting. Land Registry and CPRE may be able to help (Action JG/LF) 
2. Liaison with Scarcoft PC – It was agreed that the Clerk would pass on information on projects currently in hand by BPC in the area of Bardsey to be ceded to Scarcroft at the end of the month. Cllr Bryant will compile a list. (Action CB/JG)  
Signed:  

                                                                                           Date:                                                                         BPC March 2014 Mins. 
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